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Angelus Letter

21 May 2020

Thursday of the Sixth Week of Easter

St. Christopher Magallanes and Companions

4 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

10 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

It didn’t occur to me (never having gone through something like this before) how complicated and labor intensive it would be to jump start the parish again.  It is more than just opening the doors and switching on the lights.  And then, there is the added ingredient of the COVID-19 virus which just makes everything take longer and become more labor intensive.

Today at 1 o’clock, the staff is meeting to review what is required of the parish in order to begin looking at restoring some of our services and to determine what we can handle.  The meeting will be a doozy!  I will report back to you tomorrow what was determined although I suspect the reporting may be lengthy and may need to be broken up over a couple days.

I am receiving your requests for spaces to meet, for use of the church and questions about future programming.  The simple answer is that I do not know yet.  As of today, we are still in shut down mode except for the church and the parish offices.  Tomorrow I should know more but I doubt that this determination will be for events from mid-summer on.  There is still too much up in the air and requirements and information still change too much to be able to look forward more than a month (and sometimes a day) in advance.  

ST. SEBASTIAN PRINTS

Eric Armusik, who painted the St. Sebastian we have been using with the prayer below, painted another St. Sebastian to serve as a type of Prayer of Intercession against the pandemic, a thing with which our patron saint St. Sebastian is typically invoked to assist.  The small painting will reside at St. Sebastian Parish and prints are being made available for those who wish them.  All proceeds from the prints will be divided between the food pantry in Hamburg, PA (the hometown of the artist which was hit pretty hard) and our own St. Vincent de Paul Society.  If you are interested, take a look here: https://www.armusik.com/religious-art-for-sale-art-prints.  There are other prints  of his religious paintings, though the St. Sebastian print is the only one that benefits these charities.  

NEW CANDLESSTICKS & OTHER THINGS

 For those who are more recent to the parish, the marble candlesticks on the high altar are not original to the parish.  Some time ago, the candlesticks that were designed for the parish were refashioned in order to be used around the forward altar.  Much smaller candlesticks designed for use on the Blessed Mother Mary and Saint Joseph altars were placed in their stead.  These were out of proportion and did not meet the rubrical requirements of the high altar, which was not in use for Mass at the time.  The design of the candlesticks is unique to St. Sebastian Parish being designed by the architect so there was no chance of finding them anywhere to replace them.  It was Henniger’s that suggested the use of the marble candlesticks as a suitable stand in.

More recently, a generous parishioner offered to help out with this situation.  As reported earlier, he created more of the smaller candlesticks so that we would have enough matching ones for all of our side altars.  But wait!  There’s more!  He is currently working on reproducing the larger version so that we can fully restore the high altar with its originally designed candlesticks!  That is so awesome!  Thank you.  I’d give you a hug but we can’t.

Speaking of thanks, there are so many people who have done such wonderful things for the parish during this time and I am SO FAR BEHIND in offering thanks.  It is almost depressing how much gratitude I owe from myself and on behalf of the parish.  Please know that I am praying for you and ask for all of us to pray for the parish and for those who sacrifice to keep our parish and faith not just alive but thriving.

T-SHIRTS FOR ST. SEBASTIAN

T-shirts are available from The Social Dept.  This t-shirt company is owned and operated by fellow parishioners Andy and Christy Taray. If you want to find a way to give some encouragement, as well as engage in some evangelization, take a look at these “St. Sebastian Strong” T-shirts.  Where do we find our strength?  Through our faith?  Where is the center of our community of faith?  St. Sebastian Parish church.  Find out more about ordering these t-shirt at:  https://www.thesocialdept.com/products/st-sebastian-strong.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Christopher Magallanes and Companions
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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.






